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Appendix 5  Village Character Surveys &                   
Consultation Process 

The Upham VDS Steering Group comprises – 
Richard Green, David Ashe, Keith Dalley, Sarah Le 
May and Gwyn Halsall. We are fortunate in Upham to 
have excellent communication channels with 
residents. Every two months a parish newsletter – 
Upham Update - is hand delivered to every 
household. We also have an email update – 
Commshub – which holds email addresses for 220 
residents. We have reported on every stage of the 
VDS development and recruited many volunteers 
who have been involved in the process. 

  
A meeting was held with Chris Patterson (SDNPA) 

and Adrian Fox (WCC) in April 2020 to advise on the 
process. Our first step was to carry out a Pilot Study 
of a survey process on Queen Street, Upham in 
Autumn 2020. Following this we developed a 
detailed survey pack (see below). Survey 1 examined 
the Landscape and Settlement character and Survey 
2 the Building Character including materials. The 
village was split into 9 areas. We decided not to 
survey all outlying areas. 30 residents were involved 
in the surveys. As this was during lockdown, we held 
2 very successful zoom meetings to brief the 
volunteers on how to complete the surveys. The 
Survey was undertaken in Spring/ Summer 2021. 
Following analysis of survey results, statements from 
the surveys were displayed on 5 boards (see below) 
for comment at an open meeting in Upham Village 
Hall in October 2021. 36 residents attended about 

 

50% of whom had also completed the surveys. 
Attendees were asked to stick red dots on 
statements that they felt were most important (2 per 
board) and green dots (3 per board) on statements 
they considered also important. Page XIV below 
shows the list of statements scoring 10+ points.  
 

Findings were discussed with Chris Patterson on 
4th Feb 2022, and a detailed analysis of the surveys 
informed the drafting process of the VDS along with 
analysis of the density of housing and of historical 
buildings. The steering group had a stand at the 
Church Fete on 1st July 2023 to consult in person 
with residents about the draft guidelines displayed 
on 6 posters (see below). Again, residents were asked 
to stick stars on statements they thought most 
important. A common response was that it was 
difficult to decide as all the items mentioned were 
important. Following this we prepared an updated 
draft for consultation. This draft was sent to SDNPA 
and WCC and circulated for comment to all those 
who have been involved. A notice of the consultation 
and an invitation for comments was placed in Upham 
Update with a link to the document on the village 
website. Delivery of a hard copy was also offered for 
those residents without internet access. Comments 
from Lewis Ford (SDNPA) were discussed and 
incorporated to generate a final consultation 
document.  
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Village consultation process held at Upham Village 
Hall (left) and Upham Parish Fete (right) 
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